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15 January 2009

Dr. Robert Shaddy, Chief Librarian

Benjamin Rosenthal Library

Queens College

65-30 Kissena Boulevard

Flushing, New York  11367-1597

Dear Dr. Shaddy:

Re:  Michael Miller/Recommendation for Promotion to Associate Professor

Professor Michael Miller of the library faculty at Queens College has requested that I write a letter supporting his promotion to Associate Professor.  I am happy to do so.

I’ve had the pleasure of knowing Michael both as a colleague and friend since I served as President of the Library Association of the City University of New York (LACUNY) from 2004-2005.  I was impressed with his knowledge of the profession, passionate commitment to outstanding service and, of course, his sense of humor.  Recognizing his skills, I suggested his name to serve as Business Manager of Urban Library Journal, LACUNY’s peer-reviewed journal.

Building on his background in public libraries, Professor Miller is one of the leading Access Services Librarians within the CUNY system.  He has successfully integrated educational technology into his daily practice (and research), which serves him well in understanding and offering innovative services to the Queens College community.  One of the founding members of LACUNY’s new Reserves Roundtable, I read with interest his document recommending changes and updates to CUNY’s 2005 Copyright Guidelines.  In fact, I advocated that he chair the renewed Copyright Task Force to revisit this document.

This Committee has recently been charged, and it has been enjoyable working with Michael on this initiative.  He keeps Committee members on task, encourages discussion, and is moving us towards Web 2.0 technologies for this next iteration.

One area where Professor Miller excels – which puts him in a different league from other CUNY library faculty – is in his outstanding professional contributions.  He served as Councilor-at-Large of American Library Association (the national professional organization) from 2005-2008.  Surprisingly, only a handful of CUNY librarians contribute to this important organization.  Further, he has taught in the MLS programs of both Queens College and Pratt Institute, where his innovative courses have been popular with students.

Michael Miller has established a strong research agenda, with peer-reviewed publications and conference presentations reflecting his interests in the integration of instructional technologies into contemporary library services, as well as having distinguished himself in the areas of mentoring and diversity.

Professor Miller holds future promise in instruction, scholarship, and library administration.  Please support him for this well-deserved promotion.








Thank you,








Kenneth Schlesinger








Chief Librarian








Kenneth.Schlesinger@lehman.cuny.edu
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